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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 7 February 2012 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs L Starman, Mr R Rockley.
Also present:
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor), Mr D Blake (District Councillor), Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Members of the public
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs J Chapman (too cold), M Caston (business meeting).
2. Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Some minor amendments were made and then the notes were approved and signed. 

4. Matters Arising:
4.1 New equipment for playing field and playing field sign – Mrs Starman would be meeting a company called “Compan” soon to discuss options.
The safety barrier recently installed left a gap of 33 inches between posts which is large enough for a child to pass through.  Mr Frost to see if he could make safe by adding a post.
4.2 Jubilee commemorative gifts for residents of the Parish – Mr Sullivan had made further enquiries and suitable medallions were available at prices from £1 to £2.50 each.  It was thought that 80-130 children under 16 live in the parish.  Clerk to put an article in the Chet News inviting parents to inform the Clerk if they would like their child to receive a gift.  Clerk to make enquiries to see if any grant monies are available.
4.3 Funding for Jubilee Celebrations or Other Costs – Chedgrave Parish Council had asked how much Langley with Hardley would be contributing to the Jubilee celebrations.  Clerk to ask Chedgrave PC whether we can send a rep to their next planning meeting on 21 February.  Mr Sullivan agreed to attend.
4.4 Councillors’ Training – The Clerk had been advised by Derek Blake not to book chargeable Councillors’ Training as there was a possibility of getting the training free of charge from South Norfolk.  Clerk to contact Mr Blake to ascertain the position re training.
5. Clerk's Report:

· The Parish Council’s letter regarding Wherryman’s Way had been resent to Derrick Murphy (Leader of the County Council) but there had been no response to date.  Mr Gunson advised that Loddon Parish Council had also written to Norfolk County Council and had received a reply from Bill Borrett.  Clerk to write to Raz Woollacott to ask for the path to be cut and refer to John Jones email.
· Norfolk County Council told Mr Gunson that they will not carry out the work requested on Fish’s Lane.  They are suggesting that the Parish Council ask a local farmer to level it out as a service to the community.  Clerk to ask Raz Woollacott for 50 tons of road planing.
· Although some work has been done in the Anglian Water Compound it is still overgrown.  Clerk to chase.


· Request for RoSPA playing field inspection was sent off but no response yet.  Clerk to chase.  The equipment will need cleaning in the spring and this should be done before the inspection.  
· Clerk had contacted BT to request the removal of the Phone Box.  BT advised that they do not remove phone boxes just because of vandalism or drugs.  They review the use of phone boxes annually and ours is not targeted for decommissioning as their data indicates it is being used by the community.  It will be reviewed by BT again in April.

· South Norfolk now have the correct locations of our dog waste bins as Hardley Staithe and Forge Road (there will not be a charge for emptying these).  When the new one is installed it will cost £57.50 + VAT per annum to empty.
6. Correspondence:
South Norfolk District Council had offered “Winter Warmer” packs to elderly residents.  Clerk to request 10 packs and put something in the Chet News to ask people to come forward.
It was also suggested that information about the Parish Council is added to the Chet News, in a similar way to Chedgrave PC’s entry.  Clerk to arrange.
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
7. Planning: None received as at 1 February 2012.
8. Finance:  The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100748
	£20.00

	Dean Baldry
	Tree Trimming
	100749
	£60.00

	Norfolk Parish Training Partnership
	Clerk’s Initial Training Nov 2011
	100750
	£35.00


9. County Councillor's Report:

· The path between Langley Road and Church Close in Chedgrave is to be fully surfaced.
· Drainage work is being carried out in School Lane, Rockland.
· Potholes have been filled in Snows Lane.

· Loddon traders have been complaining about the Loddon Farmers Market.  They object to the signs on the A146, which shouldn’t be allowed.

· Norfolk County Council is opening a new Engineering Training Centre in Gorleston in September. 

· Residents are asked to register their interest in broadband internet service.

· A company in Loddon have developed kit to dim street lights – it is currently being trialled.
· The new head teacher joined Loddon Junior in January.  Hobart High School is considering changing to academy status.

· Potholes were reported at Common Loke in Chedgrave.

10. District Councillor's Report – Not available.
11. Police Report – Not available.  Crime statistics as follows:
	
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Fraud and Forgery
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Aldeby
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Bergh Apton
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Broome
	1
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	5

	Chedgrave
	2
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	4

	Ditchingham
	2
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4

	Ellingham
	3
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4

	Geldeston
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Gillingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	3

	Haddiscoe
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Hales
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	3

	Heckingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	3

	Hedenham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Kirby Cane
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Langley with Hardley
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Loddon
	9
	 
	2
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	7
	20

	Thurlton
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Thurton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	27
	5
	4
	1
	1
	1
	3
	9
	8
	59


12. Tree Warden's Report:

· The Black Poplars have all been delivered.  One is on the meadow at the Village Hall, one at Langley Church and the locations of the others will be notified to the Clerk.

· Several Wild Service Trees have been planted in the area.

13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mrs Kirkpatrick: The work has now been completed at the Bird Hide.
· Mr Sullivan: Should the Parish Council publish a leaflet detailing walks in the area?  There could be grant money available.  Discuss at next meeting.
14. Public Participation:
· It was asked why the Cock Road sign at the top of the road had not been replaced.  Clerk advised that South Norfolk wouldn’t replace it at the moment.
· Would the Parish Council consider installing some adult play/exercise equipment in the playing field?
· The Village Sign may need attention.
15. Date of next meeting: 7.30 pm on Tuesday 6 March 2012 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 9.07 pm.
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